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Published Monthly        www.firstumcrochester.org  
 October 2017 

The Messenger 

 

METHODIST CHURCH TURKEY SUPPER  
SATURDAY OCTOBER 7TH  

4:30ð6:00 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

$8.00 for adults ($10.00 at the door)  

$5.00 for children under 12  

 

Tickets available in church office M -F 9 am ð1 pm 

 

Our annual turkey supper is back after missing last year 

because of the church fire.  The supper offers everyone in 

the church an opportunity to be involved in a major fund-

raiser.  To help minimize costs we are urging everyone to 

get involved.  Please watch for sign -up sheets in the wel-

come center which will be asking for various donations 

needed and opportunities to help with set up and work at 

the supper.  Monetary donations are also needed to help 

with other expenses.  If  you are able, please sign up 

where you can. 

 

Most of all, consider coming to supper, invite your friends 

 



 

2 

Dear Friends, 

 

One of the most exciting aspects of serving with the people of FUMC is 

the opportunity to be a part of numerous efforts that make a difference 

in the lives of so many people, both locally and globally.  I am continu-

ously both amazed and impressed by the generosity of time, talent, and 

treasure the people of this congregation display on a regular basis.  As a 

congregation, our mission statement is very simple: ñFeed the Need.ò In 

other words, wherever and whenever there is a physical, emotional, or 

spiritual need perceived or expressed, we seek to meet it to the best of 

our ability.  While we canôt always provide exactly what is needed, we 

do our best, and most often we succeed.  Here are a few examples.  

 

Karen is a mother of two.  Recently divorced, she was forced to leave 

her home when she could no longer afford to pay the rent.  She now 

resides in an apartment with a friend that is way too small for six.  Ulti-

mately, Karenôs goal is to return to Maryland where her parents are so 

that they will all have a place to live, and where Karen can leave her 

children with their grandparents in order for her to go to work without 

having to pay the high costs of childcare.  The main problem: Karen has 

no functioning vehicle, no job here, and until a month ago, no hope.  

 

Karen showed up at my office window after having eaten at Fellowship 

Kitchen with her family.  After sharing her story with me we said a 

prayer together (at her request).  I then got her some diapers and a few 

canned goods that we keep on hand in the closet.  She used the phone to 

call her friend for a ride.  While we waited, Karen looked at me and 

said ñWhat is the name of this church?ò I responded ñFirst United 

Methodist Church.ò She then said ñWell, because of First United Meth-

odist Church my children and I sat down to a home-cooked meal to-

gether for the first time in weeks, my baby will have a clean bottom, 

and someone took the time to say a prayer for me.ò I let her know that I 

was sorry that I couldnôt get her to Maryland.  ñThatôs okay,ò she re-

plied. ñWe will get there.ò After a few more words interrupted by antsy 

children, Karenôs ride arrived and minutes later they were gone. 

 

Joe is a homeless man who is known to many around the community.  

He is very rough around the edges, but deep down he is a nice guy, at 

least to me. He eats regularly at Fellowship Kitchen and will sometimes 

Feed the Need  

To being disciples, living and teaching the Word of God  
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Feed the Need (continued from page 2) 

 
Joe never sticks around to talk any of the times I have seen him.  However, on one 

occasion while helping out at the Fellowship Kitchen on a Sunday afternoon I over-

heard Joe telling one of the guests sitting next to him ñThis is my church.ò 

 
Finally, Jane is a woman in her later years who has a ton of energy, and even more 

faith.  Unfortunately, she also has some health issues and is on a fixed, limited in-

come.  She is also a fairly regular worship attender. Last winter Jane came to me with 

tears in her eyes and asked to talk.  Things had gotten difficult for her and she was 

unable to make ends meet.  She had a choice to make.  She needed groceries, medica-

tion, and heating oil.  She could only afford to pay for two of those things.  She was 

embarrassed, but found the courage to ask for help.  I was able to pay for her medica-

tion refills, and even found enough here at the church to fill a grocery bag with non-

perishable food items and some frozen meat that had been donated by Hannaford.  

After praying together, Jane went on her way much more at peace than when she first 

approached me. 

 

Sometimes, while lost in thought, I ask myself what it would be like if FUMC were 

not here providing food, financial assistance, clean bathrooms, Fellowship Kitchen, 

opportunities for worship, and personal prayers.  What if there was no longer a warm 

Hurd Hall to dine in, no pastor to pray with people, no more conversation, education, 

or music to warm the heart?  Do you think a community without FUMC would have 

a gaping hole in it?  I do.  I pray that day never comes, and I thank God everyday for 

the ability and opportunities to ñFeed the Need.ò  

 

It is because of YOU that FUMC feeds peopleôs needs every single day.  Real needs 

addressed and real people served in the name of Jesus because YOU choose to make 

it possible.  In sharing our time, talent, and treasure WE make a difference.  Thank 

you! 

 

Peace and love, 

 

Pastor Jeff 

 

 

 

 

VENDOR FAIR UPDATE  

Don Raab reports $1,100 was made for FUMC. Thanks are 

extended to everyone who volunteered with cooking, baking, 
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MYF EVENTS FOR  

OCTOBER 
October 1st  

Regular meeting 

6:00ð8:00 pm 

 

October 8th   Apple Picking   

 12:00ð5:00 

 Bring a picnic lunch                        

    

 

October 15th 

Regular meeting  6:00ð8:00 pm 

 

October 22nd 

Ushering 8:00 am service 

Regular  meeting 6-8 pm 

 

October 29thðGame Night   6:00ð8:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

CONFIRMATION CLASS  

 

October 1stðTrip to Concord  2:30ð7:00 pm 

 

October 15thðClass at Church  4:00ð6:00 pm 
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In Our Thoughts and Prayers  

 

 
 

 

 

Prayers And Condolences :  

 

Family of Chris Foss, Family of Bernard Patch, Family 

of Roland Hofeman, Family of Chet Ball, Family of  

Judy Town  

 

Prayers and Concerns:  
 

Marian Veno, Jean Purvis, Ben & Samantha Battis, The 

Burns family, Jessie Boucher, Claude Saddler, Bob 

Constantine, Bill Burns, Cindy Simon, Taryn Grant, 

Gina Berger & family, Jack Wolforth, Tommy Carrier & 

family, Debbie Johnson & family, Jackie & Scott Ge-

sis, Patrice Hunt's mom & family, Chris Foley and 

family.  

 

Congratulations & Celebrations:  
 

Pat Hewitt & Wayne for the birth of their 1st grand-

child ï Ruby Isabella, New grandson of Diane & Art 

Jones born on 8 - 30- 17 -  Miles Jones, Jack Wolforth 

graduation from Basic Training in Coast Guard, Sebas-

tian Labonte to graduate from Basic Training with the 

US Army National Guard, Happy 37th anniversary to Dan 

& Jen Saucier, Happy 25th anniversary to Claude &  

Judy Saddler on 9/25, Happy 1st anniversary to  

Chelsea & Curtis Fournier, Happy 30th anniversary to 

Mark & Michele Leahey on 9/18, Happy 24th anniversary 

to John & Julie Wilderman on 9/11, Celebration of 

marriage on 9/9 of Kate McManus to Randy Marcotte  

 

Prayers For The Ministry We Support:  
We Support Dr. Belinda Forbes & Family  

 

 

 

Feed the Need  
We bring the Word of Jesus Christ to our communities and the world.  
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FUMC Heritage Happenings 
 

 In anticipation of hosting the 106th Annual Conference 
of the NH Methodist Episcopal Church in the spring of 1934, 
Rev. Armitstead and a select committee undertook a project to 
ñtransform our auditorium into a real place of worshipò accord-
ing to the pastorôs article in the Rochester Currier.  Through the 
generous memorial gift of Mrs. Sarah Greenfield Young, the 
sanctuary was redecorated and updated.  However the gift 
would only be given with the stipulation that Rev. Armitstead 
would stay on for another year.  This recommendation was put 
forward at the local church conference and granted at Annual 
Conference.  
 
 Harry Cochrane, artist and church decorator, was hired 
to redecorate the sanctuary walls, ceilings and seats, repair 
plaster and paint the two murals that now grace the walls on 
either side of the organ.  For the murals, Mr. Cochrane charged 
a sum of $500 each which was ña great deal lessò than what he 
had charged St. Paulôs church in Manchester five years before 
for similar work. 
 
 A Committee on Redecoration was named by Rev. Ar-
mitstead.  The members were as follows:  Charles G.  
Jenness,  A. W. Cavanaugh and Charles W. Wentworth.  A 
subcommittee was also named to include the presidents of the 
Trustees, the Social Union, the Philatheas, the Mothers and 
Daughters, the Epworth League and the superintendent of the 
church school. 
 
 The work was performed during the summer of 1934 
and a re-dedication service was held in October of that year.  
Next month we will discuss the details of the renovation.  You 
will be interested to learn that some of the items we are very 
familiar with were new only 83 years ago. 
 
Kent MarzoliðRecords and History 
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  Our church has meant a lot to people through the years.  It means a lot 

to me.  I like to find a quiet place and remember the times and the experiences 

that helped me ñget throughò and grow.  Can you remember those times when 

you gave the church an opportunity to minister to you?  Remember the times 

when the church invited you to minister through it to others. 

 

 People are important.  We need to keep doing what we are doing with 

people and for people.  We also need to reach out to other folks with the good 

news that Godôs love and care can be experienced in our worship and in other 

ways through the life of this church. 

 

 Church work that offers assurance costs money.  No one needs to 

apologize for that.  Heat in the winter and air conditioning in the summer allow 

us to concentrate on God rather than worrying about being uncomfortable in 

worship.  We buy materials for Sunday school classes and support mission 

work around the world.  Retired pastors and their families are supported by our 

giving.  The list goes on and on. 

 

 Each of us is asked to make a decision over the next few weeks.  It is 

about giving.  It isnôt as hard a decision as the kind I mentioned in the first part 

of this letter, but is it important.  This decision is not about money as much as 

it is about relationships. 

 

 Our giving (and how we feel about it) tells a lot about what we think 

about God.  Our giving attitudes reflect  our attitudes about others.  Our giving 

connects us to God, the Source of all.  Our giving also connects us to Godôs 

creatures, especially to the ñleast of theseò.  Thatôs a lot of relationships. 

 

   We canôt go out and buy a day or a month or a year of assurance, but 

we can respond to the assurance that God gives us.  It is on that basis that I 

give and give regularly.  I need a regular reminder that God will not let me go.  

ñNothing can separate us 

from the love of God in 

Christ Jesus our 

Lordò (Romans 8). Thanks 

be to God. 

 

Sincerely,   

Col Dan Saucier (RET) 

Chair of Finance. 
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THOUGHTS FROM FINANCE . . . . . . 
 

 

Dear friends,  

  

 The man had a big knot in his stomach.  An important decision had to 

be made.  It had to be made right then!  No alternative looked good.  In fact, 

the options looked terrible. 

 

 Have you ever felt that way?  I have, difficult decisions come to all of 

us.  We may apply for an exemption, but it is never issued. 

 

 Some people claim that all we have to do is turn those hard decisions 

over to Jesus.  Frankly, it doesnôt work for me.  I pray, but it often feels like 

God is saying, ñYou are on your own in this one.ò  In fact, I am convinced that 

some decisions create a predicament even for God! 

 

 Godôs assurance is needed most when we are not sure of the 

ñanswersò.  Assurance is a special gift of faith.  For many of us, the Fanny 

Crosby hymn, ñBlessed Assurance,ò is a favorite.  I suspect we like it because 

we all hunger for more assurance in our living. 

 

 Assurance may come through worship.  It is amazing how many times 

the prayers, sermons, and hymns feel as if they were written especially for me.  

The scriptures remind us that we are loved even when we make dumb deci-

sions.  That is reassuring! 

 

 We also find assurance through people ï other members of the con-

gregation ï who are dependable.  In other words, I am confident that they will 

love me no matter what.  I am sure that they would pray for me if they knew of 

my need. 

 

 Prayer groups and Sunday school classes provide opportunities for me 

to get to know others at deeper levels.  Small group opportunities are important 

for spiritual growth. 

 

 One great thing about our church is that we can support one another 

across age lines.  When I was a child I revered a couple of older folks in the 

church.  It is frightening now to realize that a child may be looking up to me.  

Yet, each of has something important to share.  Young and old need one an-

other. 

 

 Our church provides lots of opportunities for support and encourage-

ment.  Every time we do something we see another need.  It is rather strange, 

isnôt it?  Faithfulness usually brings more insight and responsibility. 
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AMIdST THE STORM 
A few weeks ago, we joined congregations across this country in singing a 

newly written hymn, as we prayed for the communities around Houston 

suffering from record rain -fall brought on by Hurricane Harvey.  I had just 

finished printing the bulletin when I saw emails and FaceBook postings 

about a new hymn written by Carolyn Winfrey Gillette, "O God, We've 

Prayed in Wind and Rain" .    The last verse is a call to action and I couldn't 

help but notice that within hours of the rising waters, there were lots of pri-

vate boats being used to rescue those caught in flooded homes.   It reminded 

me of the evacuation of Dunkirk where the boat and yacht owners from the 

coast of England, took initiative and helped save an army.   

 

This simple act of composing a hymn, flooded Methodist churches (and other 

denominations) across the country and became a prayer for so many.  Who 

can forget the images of truck after truck with boat trailers heading towards 

the flooded area?  When the worldly powers want to marginalize Christ, we 

only need look to the selfless giving exhibited by these volunteers going into 

the danger instead of away.  And like good music is prone to do, the text also 

reminded us that beyond our own borders, other catastrophes in Asia were 

displacing millions of other people as well.    

 

In the days that followed, I shared a video to the church's facebook page of a 

group of people in a shelter that were singing a spiritual.   That reminded 

me of Paul and Silas in Prison, singing in spite of their surroundings and 

after the Earthquake, the Jailer asked to be saved.   Jesus, sang a hymn the 

evening he was betrayed in the midst of the evil all around him.  (Verse 4, 

pg 68 UMH)  The slaves created oral traditions of "Spirituals" across the 

plantations of the south amidst the darkness of  across the plantations of 

the south amidst the darkness of slavery.   Corrie Tenboom in the horror of 

Ravensbruck concentration camp is known to have used hymn singing as a 

way to lift up the light of Christ in the darkness of that wretched place.  

Even in the relative safety of a shelter in TX, with uncertainty and unre-

lenting rain, people lifted up Jesus and sang praises.    

   

And so we sing!  Our worship is the weekly re -telling of the resurrection of 

Christ. We practice that proclamation with our singing so that those songs 

can be evidenced in times of crisis when we are called to witness to Christ's 

love by taking our boats into danger, or handing out food to those who have 

lost everything!   Thanks be to God for Psalm and Hymn writers across time 

who give us voice to sing the songs, and then act out those songs as we stand 

in the midst of the storms and tragedies of life.    

 

SOLI DEO GLORIA!   

Kevin  
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FUMC SINGLES  

MEETINGS  

 
UPCOMING EVENTS  

 
10/15/17ðDepart church at 

10ish for Sunday Brunch at Old Salt Restaurant in Hampton.  Car-

pooling will be available.  Remember to attend the 8:30 service!  

Reservation is for 11:00 am. 

 

11/4/17ðGame Night with snack in the church library at 6:00 pm. 

 

Singles do not need to be members of FUMC.  For more information 

contact Sharon  Muffett at muffettites@comcast.net.  Everyone is 

welcome!  We love to meet new people. 

 

 

NOW  (Nuture, Outreach and Witness) 
 
The Mission of the Month is paper goods to be used at the church 

( paper plates- small 7 large,9oz  cups hot & cold, bowls, 

napkins) and paper towels, toilet paper  and other paper 

goods to be given to the shelters. 

 

FUMC will be hosting a Blood Drive on Sat 11-11-17. We will be 

looking for a few donations for baked good and volunteers  

 

Please sign up & share you joy of Fellowship Hour with others. 

The sign up sheet is on the bulletin board in the Welcome Center.  

 

NOW meets the  3rd Sunday  of each month for anyone who would 

like to come to the meetings! 
 

HOLIDAY FAIR ~  

It is time to start planning the Holiday Fair ! The date is Sat Nov 
18,  8-2. There  will be a meeting to organize on Weds Oct 4 at 6:30 

pm. Let's make it a bring a dessert to share meeting along with your 

ideas!  I am looking forward to working with everyone again! Let's 
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October Book Club News 

¢ƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƛǎ άThe Glass 
Castleέ ōȅ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ WŜŀƴŜǘǘŜ ²ŀƭƭǎΦ  

Jeannette Walls grew up with parents Rex and 
Rose Walls, whose ideals and stubborn non con-

formity were both a curse and salvation.   This is a story of her triumph 
against all odds that gave her the fiery determination to carve out a success-
ful life on her own terms, but also a tender,  moving tale of unconditional 
love in a family despite all its profound flaws.    

Book Club will meet on October 18th at 6:30 pm at the parsonage.  If you 
have any questions, call Patrice at 948-0314. 

Project Linus Blankets  
 
will be dedicated on November 12th at both services. Please con-
sider helping the team get ready. You can stop by on Monday eve-
nings at 6pm or Wednesday morning at 9am to help. No experience is 
necessary and all materials are supplied. We appreciate your support 
for this ministry to bring comfort to children in crisis. 
  
Thank your all who brought in school supplies for the United Methodist 
Committee on relief school bags! 
 
There are enough supplies in storage to fill 50 school bags that will be 
sewn and filled in May. There will be more info on that in the spring. 
  
Thank you all  
 
Cindy Edgerly 
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be-

ing 

a 

Conference Mission SharesðPart 4   continued 

 

           On Sunday October 1st we will celebrate World Com-

munion. World Communion is a non denominational day cele-

brated by all Christians, again just another connection for all of 

us across the globe. Sometimes these connections are to be cele-

brated like world communion and sometimes these connections 

are necessary in the case of natural disaster relief.   

 

The World Missions Fund is important and will continue 

to be important and relevant to those in need. Hurricanes and 

flooding will not cease even in areas that have never seen or ex-

perienced it before.  

 

 On every one of those mission trips we have had the op-

portunity to talk with and be with the families that we are help-

ing out and there is no other more powerful experience then be-

ing with those people as they see their lives being rebuilt and the 

hope it gives them to carry on. This hope and that work is only 

possible because of programs like the mission work the World 

Missions Fund supports. 

 

This is the last of my articles discussing the Missions 

shares of the united Methodist Church and why it is necessary to 

fund them. I hope you have found them to be informative. More 

information can be found at the conference website. I have also 

written these articles as an ongoing dialect concerning the educa-

tion of the Finances of our local UMC, so that people may un-

derstand where their giving is 

going and how it af- fects not 

just us, but others around 

the US and around the 

world. 

 

John Wilderman 
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OCTOBER COMMUNION    Carol and Bill Casey 

 

ALTER GUILD ðContact Lorie Tweedy 

 

October 1 

 Greeters   8:30  Julie Wood           10:00  P. Karmaris & D. Craggy 

 Ushers      Team D 

 Acolyte 

 Sound Tech   Kent Mazoli 

 Liturgists:   8:30                                 10:00  Janice Wolforth 

 

October 8 

 Greeters   8:30   Brenda Sewell          10:00  Cook Family 

              Ushers     Team E 

              Acolyte 

 Sound Tech    Sam Tweedy 

               Liturgist      8:30                                 10:00  K. Sturtevant 

 

October 15 

 Greeters    8:30  Sharon Muffett         10:00  Youth Group 

 Ushers      Team A 

              Acolyte 

              Sound Tech     Dan Henderson 

 Liturgist    8:30                                   10:00  Sharon Parker 

 

October 22 

 Greeters    8:30   Ric Wachter            10:00  Sam & Lori Tweedy 

 Ushers      Team  F 

 Acolyte       

 Sound Tech      Charlie Devito 

 Liturgist     8:30                                  10:00   Gerri McDevitt 

 

October 29 

 Greeters      8:30   Eileen Foss           10:00  Doreen & Paul 

 Ushers       Team B                                         Howard 

 Acolyte       

 Sound Tech      Dan Henderson 
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Oct  1    Julie Burrell 

Oct  2    Andrew Falanga 

              Michael Rossi 

Oct  4    Seth Walker 

Oct  5    Stacey Boulard 

Oct  8    Norma Bourne 

Oct  9    Vasant  Dass 

              Matthew Semo 

              Mary Jane Young 

Oct 11   Patrick Cook 

              Sarah Hussey 

              Dennis Schafer 

              Donald Smith 

Oct 12   Anna Dent 

              Brenda Sewell 

Oct 14   Keegan Tompson 

Oct 15   Sonya Tuttle 

Oct 16   Roseann Benoit 

              Tim Hill 

              Diane Grassett 

Oct 17   Linda Carr 

              Debbie Reed 

Oct 18   Robert Bourne 

Oct 19   Denise Arno 

Oct 20   Debra Boynton 

              Joshua Cushing 

              Charles Suydam 

Oct 21   Julie Thomson 

Oct 22   Connor Wilderman 

Oct 23   Benjamin  Hilton 

              John Newhall 

Oct 25    Harvel Winkley 

Oct 26    Derek Falanga 

               Emma Gagne 

Oct 27   Eban Tompson 

Oct 29   Jenka Wachter 

Oct 31   Logan Hudson 

              Cathy Ann Rawski 

 

 

If any of this information 

is incorrect, if you donõt 

see you name of the 

monthly birthday lists, 

please contact  

Judy Saddler at  

bassbeagle2@gmail.com 

 

Birthdays are celebrated 

the first Sunday of each 

month in the Fellowship 

Hall after 10:00 service.  
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Conference Missions Shares Part 4 

World Missions 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

By now all of you have heard of or may have even been touched by 

the devastating hurricanes and rain from storms Harvey and Irma. 

While the devastation will be in the billions of dollars and the insur-

ance companies will be assessing and paying out to those with insur-

ance, what about those who couldnôt afford insurance or maybe did-

nôt know they needed it. What about those who have lost everything 

except the closes on their backs, with no home to go back to or even 

friends to reunite with. And what of those who do return only to find 

the rebuilding task to be very taxing and disheartening. You can bet 

UMCOR (United Methodist Committee on Relief) will be on the 

ground assessing the situation and planning for those who are in 

need. Iôve been on three mission trips in the US in the last 10 years. 

All of them have been planned through UMCOR. And while we pay 

some money towards the trip to cover food, travel, and lodging far 

more money is used for building materials, tools, and coordination 

of efforts and that money comes from the World Mission Fund that 

we pay into as a church. 

 

About half the World Missions fund is used for missional work 

around the country and around the world. Another 14.5% of it is 

used for educational support for our clergy in the US. A small part 

of it goes to Zimbabwe to support the United Methodist related Af-

rica University. And some of it goes towards supporting the UMC 

retired bishops. This fund also supports interdenominational activi-

ties and connections and cooperation with other Christian bodies 

across the globe. In my other articles I have spoken of the UMC as 
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FUMC Anniver- sary Calendar  

Order Form 
 

 

The 150th Anniversary Committee is selling calendars showcas-

ing images from the past 150 years of our church. The cost is 

$10.00 per calendar. If you are interested in purchasing one, 

please fill out this form and return it to Erin Kelly by 

 November 26, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name:____________________________________________ 

 

I would like to purchase ______ calendar(s) 

 

Amount Enclosed:__________________________________ 

 

Cash____ Check_____ 
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To My Church 

Family 

Words will  never express my thanks and appreciation for all the cards 
and prayers from Pastor Jeff and Sip ôn Share while I have been in dialysis. 
 
I would also like to thank the following people for transportation to and 
from dialysis:  Janice and Henry Wolforth, Norma and Bob Bourne, Jan 
Keefe, Debbiie Boynton, Sharon and Dick Parker, Heather McMyin,  
Gerry McDevitt, Eileen Foss, Scott Benoit, Elaine and Carl Mallaber, Joan 
and Mike Brown, Edna and Warren Carr, Jane Combs, Judy Saddler, 
Kelly Hearne, Marianne Gustufson, Lynda Ward, Donna Walter and Kate 
McManus. 
 
This has been a new experience in my life.  Thank you again and may 
God bless each and everyone.       Carolyn Chick 

Thanks to everyone who submitted articles for the   

Messenger on time.  Articles need to be submitted by the 

15th of each month to Judy Saddler at 

 bassbeagle2@gmail.comðpreferably in a word  

document. 

 

A Big THANK YOU to our Messenger Volunteers  

 
 Sally Dyer    Pat Foster   

 Mike & Joan Brown   Edna & Warren Carr   

 Carolyn Chick    Pam Prendergast   

 Ann Moynihan    Judy Saddler     

 Julie Robinson    Jan Keefe  

 Gary Leughmyer   Deb Boynton  

 Diane Jones                                Emily Singleton  

 
*Volunteers listed in this Messenger assisted with the collating and labeling for 

the previous monthõs issue as well as other mailing projects and office work. 
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332-3065 

Notes from the Finance Committee 
 

Good day to all and may Godôs love surround you.  Attached you 

will find the monthly update that will show you how we are doing 

with the church budget.  Basically it will have the amount that 

came in as part of the budget and the amount we should have 

raised.  I will also include the attendance for each month.  Please 

look at this and let me know of ways that I can improve it to pro-

vide a good clear picture of the data.    Thanks 

 
2017 INCOME BY MONTH  - AUGUST 

 

 INCOME  MONTHLY      %     SHOULD HAVE         ATTENDANCE  

 

  $170,680        84.33  $188,999  356 

As usual it looks like it will be a busy 

fall season; please do your best to sup-

port the fall fundraisers.  Thank you. 

 

Love in Christ 

Colonel Dan Saucier (RET) 

Finance Chair. 

  
 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Volunteers are needed for the months ahead to 

help out at the Strafford County 

 Homeless Shelter.  

  If interested, please call Jennifer Spur at  
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FROM THE NOMINATING 
COMMITTEE 

 
Church Family, 

 

The Nominating Committee will be meeting soon to fill va-

cancies on several committees of the church, and we need 

your help. If you are not currently serving in some role within 

the church, consider where you might fit in. We have com-

mittees working on Worship, Christian Education, Nurture 

Outreach and Witness, Finance, etc. What gifts and strengths 

do you have that could benefit your church? Currently we are 

working to fill the following positions: 

 

*Membership Secretary 

*Chair, Worship Committee 

* Treasurer 

*Assistant Treasurer 

*Youth Group Advisors 

 

If you feel called to one of these positions, or to serve on any 

of the standing committees, please reach out to a member of 

the Nominating Committee or to Pastor Jeff. Thank you! 

Save (Savior )  
your Coins  

The Finance Committee 
wants all to know that Coins 
for Christ will be running 
again this Fall!  The exact 
start up date will be deter-
mined later but between now 
and then, save your (Savior) 
coins. 

Save (Savior) 

 your coins  

 


